[image: AC_H_CITIES_FC_GRN_261x58] 	      
[bookmark: _GoBack]						  	    	         MINUTES –Approved 
			        	         			         COLLEGE ACADEMIC COUNCIL
					       	 			September 25, 2017
	Chair
	Steve Neumann
	Present

	Academic Representatives
	Algonquin Centre for Construction Excellence
	Jeff Ross
	Present

	
	School of Advanced Technology
	Sean Beingessner
	Present

	
	School of Business
	Judy Puritt
	Present

	
	School of Health and Community Studies
	Judy Flieler
	Present

	
	School of Hospitality and Tourism
	Tara Ettinger
	Present

	
	School of Media and Design
	Steve Neumann
	Present

	
	General Arts and Science 
	Jonathan Parker
	Present

	
	Career & Academic Access Centre
	Kilmeny West
	Present

	
	Language Institute
	Claire Tortolo
	Present

	
	Police and Public Safety Institute
	Sharleen Conrad-Beatty
	Present

	
	Algonquin College in the Ottawa Valley
	Frank Christinck
	Present

	
	Algonquin Heritage Institute
	vacant
	

	
	Counsellors
	Karen Barclay-Matheson
	Present

	
	Librarians
	Brenda Mahoney
	Present

	Support Staff Representative
	Lisa Lamb
	Present

	Student Representatives
	Victoria Ventura, President, Students’ Association
	Present

	
	Brett Parnell, Director, Students’ Association
	Present

	
	Luke Krolak, Director, Students’ Association
	Present

	COL
	Rebecca Volk
	Regrets

	Past Chair
	Jeff Ross
	Present

	Dean
	Jim Kyte, School of Hospitality and Tourism 
	Present

	Chair
	Sherryl Fraser, General Arts and Science 
	Andrew Coxhead

	Ex-Officio Members:
	Vice President, Academic
	Claude Brule
	Present

	
	Vice President, Student Services 
	Laura Stanbra
	Present

	
	Registrar
	Krista Pearson
	Present

	Guests:
	Maggie Cusson, Dean, Academic Development
Harpreet Singh-Sonu, Academic Manager, Partnerships



1.	Welcome and Introductions
Jeff Ross welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the 2017-2018 academic year.  Round table introductions were conducted. 

2.	Election of Chair
	Jeff Ross called for nominations for the Chair position for the 2017-2018 academic year.

	Jonathan Parker nominated Steve Neumann. The motion was seconded by Kilmeny West. Steve Neumann accepted the nomination.
	
	There being no further nominees, the Council unanimously approved Steve Neumann as Chair, College Academic Council, for the 2017-2018 academic year.

	Jeff Ross thanked Council for the opportunity to chair Council for the last two years and encouraged others to consider putting their names forward in the future. He handed the meeting over to Steve Neumann.

3.	Approval of Agenda – September 25, 2017 
Jeff Ross moved the agenda be approved as distributed. Judy Puritt seconded the motion. All members were in favour.

4.	Approval of Minutes – June 05, 2017
	Frank Christinck moved that the minutes of June 05, 2017 be approved as amended. The motion was seconded by Judy Flieler. All members were in favour.

5.	New Business

5.1	Council Membership 2017-2018
	The membership for 2017-2018 was distributed to members for information. It was agreed that Steve Neumann would continue to represent the School of Media and Design while acting as Chair of Council.

5.2	Selection of Executive Committee 2017-2018
As stated in the Terms of Reference, Policy AA02 College Academic Council, the Executive Committee is responsible for reporting to the President and for following-up on Council recommendations. The Executive Committee for 2017-2018 will be constituted as follows:

	- Steve Neumann, Chair
	- Jeff Ross, Past Chair
	- Brenda Mahoney, Academic representative
	- Sherryl Fraser, Administrative representative
	- Lisa Lamb, Support Staff representative
	- Luke Krolak, Student representative

	The role of the Executive Committee is to:
· Report to the President annually or sooner, if needed;
· Follow-up on the College Academic Council’s recommendations; and
· Prepare an annual report for submission to the President and the Board of Governors.

5.3	Meeting Schedule 2017-2018
	The meeting schedule for the 2017-2018 academic year was reviewed. It was suggested that to enable participation of the new Students’ Association executive members, that the May 07, 2018 meeting be moved to May 14, 2018 and if possible, that the meeting be scheduled for 1:00 to 3:00 pm. The May 28, 2018 meeting would then be moved to June 4, 2018. 

	Action:	Nancy Makila
	Recall:	October 23, 2017
	
5.4	Terms of Reference (Policy AA02 College Academic Council)
	Policy AA02 was distributed for information. 

	Claude Brule spoke to the College policy as outlined in AD01 Administration of College Policies, whereby all policies are reviewed every five years from the date of the last approval.  As such, a working group was struck in the spring 2017 to action the review. Members included Jim Kyte, Jonathan Parker, Kilmeny West, Deborah Buck, Rebeca Trueman, Jeff Ross, and Nancy Makila. Victoria Ventura volunteered to be the student representative on the working group.

	Due to scheduling constraints, the working group met once during the spring term and will continue its work during the Fall 2017 term.

	Action:	AA02 Working Group
	
5.5	College Academic Council Annual Report 2016-2017
	Jeff Ross presented the 2016-17 College Academic Council Annual Report for review. Council was advised that this report is included with the Annual Business Plan Report the College is required to submit to the Ministry each year. The report provides an overview of Council’s activities. 

	Members were asked to review and provide feedback by the October 2, 2017. Feedback would be given due consideration and the report finalized and posted as required.

	Action:	Council members
	
6.	Business Arising

6.1	AA06 Prior Learning Assessment and Recognition (PLAR)
	Maggie Cusson advised that following review and approval in 2016, a number of issues were raised at CAC and Deans and Directors Council. The policy required clarification on definitions, process and timelines while holding to the expectations established by the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Development’s PLAR Resource Document. Harpreet Singh Sonu reviewed the revisions with Council. A final revision was spoken to and documents will be updated and redistributed to member.

	Action:	Nancy Makila

	Council accepted the revisions to AA06.
	
	Sean Beingessner raised a question about the possibility of providing students a “reading” and how one would go about giving a credit for it.

	Recall:	At the discretion of Maggie Cusson. 

7.	New Business

7.1	CAC Priorities 2017-2018
	The CAC Priorities Working Group, formed by Steve Neumann, Judy Flieler and Jack Wilson, presented the findings of the faculty priorities survey results. 

 	As per policy AA02, CAC is a forum for members representing student and staff to discuss matters of importance to them and to provide advice, when appropriate, to the College President. In past years, members solicited feedback on priority issues from their constituencies via email. To assist this process in 17-18, the working group piloted an online survey from June 5 to 16, 2017.  In total, 40 faculty members responded. The working group identified common themes from the responses to the eight survey questions. It was noted that a method for distributing the survey to students was not determined. 

	Judy Flieler spoke to the results and the response rate distributed to members with the agenda.

	Luke Krolak reviewed the Students’ Association priorities for 2017-2018 that feel under the following headings:  
1. An Algonquin College community that prioritizes the health, safety and wellbeing of its members.
2. Technology as a facilitator, rather than a barrier, for learning.
3. A College that fulfills the demand for available and appropriate study spaces across all campuses.
4. Safe, affordable and available housing options for all Algonquin students.
5. Algonquin students as active and responsible citizens of their community.
Additional details on the priorities are listed on the SA website at:
	http://www.algonquinsa.com/about/board-of-directors/priorities-2017-18/

	Following further discussion, it was agreed that members would go back to their constituencies to identify additional priorities for review at the next meeting. 

	Action:	Members to submit additional priorities to Nancy Makila to compile into one document for the next meeting by Monday, October 16, 2017.
		Jonathan Parker to provide members an example of an email that could be used as well as the Survey document.

8.	Adjournment
There being no further business, Sean Beingessner moved the meeting adjourn. The motion was seconded by Judy Puritt. All members were in favour.
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